TO:
Parish and Public Library Administrators

FROM:
Rebecca Hamilton, State Librarian

RE:
ARRA Stimulus 

DATE:
April 20, 2009
My executive team and I have thoroughly reviewed the current stimulus bill, as well as any grants that may be available for the public libraries. There is a lot of information and very little clear direction.  We have identified those projects that appear to be within the scope of the intent of the stimulus package and are most likely to receive funding. We believe your best avenue will be to collaborate with your parish or with other parish libraries and a larger application.  Emphasis is being placed on partnerships and a larger collaboration. 
Below is a list of initiatives for which your parish/library may be eligible.  Remember, eligibility may depend on the demographics of your parish.   

· Broadband deployment – this could include hardware, software, inside wiring and building renovation; it is not clear but you should inventory your existing connectivity and current and future needs.  The main focus of the broadband provision of the ARRA is to provide broadband to “underserved” areas and to improve the quality of access in those areas.  See if your parish is writing an application for this.  
· Community centers and computer labs – the emphasis is on the job seeker and continued training.  This could include a computer lab or funding for an addition to your building in order to install a new computer lab.  Perhaps partner with other public libraries in your area for a regional center or training lab or with your parish.

· Career Center – the emphasis should be on the job seeker and could include providing new and updated books and materials for the job-seeker through an actual center or an electronic center (workstation with electronic databases)
· Green buildings – If your library has a building program (remodel or new construction) consider making it LEED certified.  Also, if you are renovating your existing structure, does your building program include asbestos removal?  This could be eligible for funding.
· Literacy initiatives – consider partnerships within your parish for literacy initiatives in the form of programming or something like Tutor.com or Brainfuse. 
Additionally, as a backup, the State Library will be pursuing funding for a statewide tutoring program, an electronic career center that would serve the whole state, and a statewide ILS system.  These are things that we are eligible to apply for but we strongly encourage you to pursue all avenues locally. 
If we can provide any assistance, or answer any questions, please do not hesitate to call. 

